General Studies Committee

December 3, 2003

3:00-3:30 PM, White Hall 312

Voting Members Present:  Stephanie Slocum-Schaffer, GSC Chair (C&I, 2004); Jerry Thomas (A&H, 2004); Laura Renninger (A&H, 2005); VJ Brown (Dean, B&SS); Dan DiLella (NS&M, 2004); Elena Ermolaeva (B&SS, 2004);
Non-Voting Members and Guests Present:  Tom Segar (Director, Multicultural Student Services);
Voting Members Not Present:  Judy Kepple (E&PS, 2005); Barbara Kemerer (E&PS, 2005); Karen Green (B&SS, 2005); John Landolt (NS&M, 2005); Patricia Dwyer (Dean of Teaching & Learning); Mike Jacobs (E&PS, 2004).
1. Approval of November 5, 2003 Minutes.  The minutes were approved with the following corrections:  

a. “E&PS, 2005” was added to Barbara Kemerer’s name listed under “Voting Members Present.”
b. The list of topics suggested for future meetings (under item #6 on the November 5 minutes) was amended to read:
1. expanding GS learning communities

2. service learning

3. learning across the curriculum 

4. use of non-general studies courses to replace parts of the GS curriculum

5. multicultural threads

2. Title III Grant:  Tom Segar spoke to the committee about the current status of the grant.  The grant deadline has been moved to February.  The grant committee has decided to collapse the seven target areas into three:  Academic Programs, Institutional Management, and Fiscal Responsibility.  The overall goal of these target areas is retention.  Tom Segar also stated that it would be helpful if Shepherd had professional grant writers on staff like many other institutions.  He encouraged everyone to look at the Title III Grant website: http://www.shepherd.edu/titleiii/.
3. Plans for Spring Semester 2004:  The committee will review GS programs at peer institutions.  An external program review will also be conducted. 
Respectfully Submitted,
Laura Renninger

